OMG 2020

Despite 2020, the kids graduated high school and started college. Jocelyn attended her graduation by Zoom; Perry elected not to attend his car parade graduation.
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Perry decided to accept his entry into Wentworth and didn’t apply to any additional places. After much agonizing, Jocelyn (who got into all the places she applied) decided on Reed College in Oregon.  Perry's decision was pre-pandemic; Jocelyn's was post-, she felt like she didn’t have enough information at the time she had to decide, what with all being chaos, but that wasn’t going to get any better.
Wentworth is quite close to home, only 20 minutes away by train, but Perry is attending entirely online from home so that doesn’t matter this year.  He seems to be having a decent time of it.  His second semester will also be entirely online, and he’ll continue to stay home.  We are hopeful that his sophomore year will be a lot more normal.  He plans to live in the dorms rather than commute.
Jocelyn actually went to Reed College!  In theory she was supposed to have two in-person classes, but in the end it was only one.  She felt isolated by all the restrictions, unable to really make friends, and very disappointed that plans to do circus while at Reed were not playing out. There was a brief time she was able to train at a Portland circus center, but then the giant fires nearby made the air unbreathable.  She started attending online classes at the San Diego Circus Center from her dorm room, and in October decided to convert her one in-person Reed class to online and move to San Diego where she could do circus in person, living in an apartment with three other young women also in the circus program.  She's become friends with them and the others in the program, so it's better emotionally and socially, although perhaps not 100% Covid-safe.
[bookmark: _GoBack]She’s coming home for the holidays, hopefully not bringing Covid with her.  She will attend Reed online in the spring from San Diego and continue with circus.  In January, she will apply to specialty circus colleges for fall 2021.  If she gets in, she'll take an extended leave of absence from Reed and "run away to join the circus". Otherwise, she'll go back to regular college at Reed, presumably all in person in a more normal format.
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